







headsherald

SIR THOMAS BOTELER CHURCH OF ENGLAND HIGH SCHOOL, GRAMMAR SCHOOL ROAD, WARRINGTON, WA4 1JL | 01925 636414 | INFO@BOTELER.ORG.UK

VOLUME 32 | DATE 6TH MAY 2022

Dear Parents/Carers

I hope you are well.

Y8 Vaccines

HPV (Human Papilloma Virus) vaccinations are being offered in school on Tuesday 28th June. The HPV vaccination can help to protect young people against some types of HPV related cancers. The HPV vaccination programme in the UK consists of two doses of the vaccine for young people who start the course before their 15th birthday. The first dose of the vaccine is routinely offered in schools to boys and girls in year 8. A second dose is offered a minimum of 26 weeks after dose 1, which may not be in the same academic year. If you would like your child to receive this vaccine please follow the steps below to give consent. The consent process closes at 11am on Friday 24th June.

- 1. Click on the following link: www.bwimmunisations.co.uk/Forms/HPV
- 2. Enter and confirm your preferred email address you will receive a confirmation email following submission of the consent form.
- 3. Enter your school code: BW144799
- 4. Complete and submit the consent form, indicating your choice of consent Please ensure you provide the child's registered address and GP
- 5. If you are unable to complete the online consent form, please contact your local immunisation team on 01925 946808

Walking Day

We will be walking as a school group on Walking Day, the 1st July. This is an inset day but any student wishing to walk can do so with Mrs Scott Herron and other staff members. We will meet at school in the morning and walk to the start point. Please collect a letter from Mrs A Mawby if you are interested.

Chester University

Tuesday May 10th some Year 9 students will be visiting Chester University as part of the raising aspirations/ Careers programme.

Thank you

We would like to thank Spencer Interiors who have donated a large amount of wallpaper and fabric samples recently. The Eco art club has produced some fabulous lanterns with some of them and have plenary more ideas for the materials.

Mental Health Awareness

This week is mental health awareness week. Please follow this link for more information on what we have been doing in school https://bit.ly/3MP3GjR

Year 10 Apprenticeship and Job Fair

On Friday 15 Year 10's visited Andy Carter (MP's) Apprenticeship and Job Fair in the Parr Hall. 1,000 local people attended either looking to change jobs or get back into work, seeking advice on apprenticeships and training opportunities, including students considering their future career paths. The fair showcased more than 40 local employers ranging from engineering, construction, tourism, logistics, health and social care, education, energy, police and fire, the Civil Service and more. Our students had a wonderful time chatting to employers and came away with lots of information and new ideas for the future, some even enjoyed making mocktails and drank these whilst chatting to the exhibitioners and collecting the all-important free stationary!'



Year 11 Exam Revision Timetable

Mr Koltan met with Year 11 in assembly on Tuesday morning talking through what will be happening over the coming weeks in terms of exams, lessons and revision sessions and outlined how our Exam/Revision Timetable will operate for them. Mr Koltan has also written to all parents and carers explaining how the Exam/Revision timetable works, key dates and how parents/carers can support their child at home.

As a reminder, the link to the letter is here https://bit.ly/3kNhU9a
The link to the Exam/Revision Timetable is here https://bit.ly/3FkMyQB

Have a lovely weekend.

With very best wishes

Beverley Scott -Herron

Headteacher